Agenda/Minutes June 10th 2019

Woodhull Township Park Commission

Call to order:

Open with the pledge of allegiance and prayer.

Roll call:

Mr. Fred Kline - Chairman

Mrs. Paula Hill - Trustee

Mrs. Shelia Mendel - Secretary

Mrs. Krista Colby - Resigned.

*Welcome new members – Cathy Provines and Maggie Galilei, pending on the official acceptance vote for resignation of Krista Colby and the ladies to be sworn in.

Review May 13th 2019 minutes. Accepted and carried.

<u>Budget:</u> Krista called Kay to request the amount of the Parks roll over balance for 2018. The Park commission is requesting again, a MONTHLY LINED ITEMS BALANCE for all our items spent for the Park.

Fred researched and presented to the Park commission a balance of money available. The Park is planned to use toward improvements in 2019.

- *CD to be renewed-\$26,000.
- * 2018 a CD \$3,891.00 was cashed for the addition to a pavilion. The Park had received a bid but, better choice was to purchase a shed. The TWP. put the money into general fund. Not used for the Park.
- * Shed was ordered 2019 with down payment of \$295.00 to Classic Motors for Relience Metal Building LLC.
- *The fence line property sold in 2018 at \$800. TWP. says Park got \$600.
- * Available in a Account-\$10,000.
- * Capitol outlay -\$6000. TWP. put into general fund. Not for used park.

Roll call Votes and carried for the list as follows:

- *Shed balance after installed \$2,659.50
- *Ken's tree service -6 trees cut down (not removed) cost \$650.00
- *Paul Mcconnell cement for the foundation for the shed cost of \$5,900.00
- *John Mendel Balance of Labor and material \$573.00
- *Shelia Mendel Marigolds for the Park flower beds, walking trail to the bridge. \$100.00.
- *New sign made for Paula as the contact person 675-7390.

Tabled from April/ May meetings:

- *Black dirt for new picnic area.
- *Posts around new picnic area and flower bed along the driveway.
- *Speed bumps in two areas, the incline going to the ball fields and at the new picnic area.
- *Toddler structure.
- *Grill for new picnic area.
- *Plaque to be made for flower beds. Woodhull twp. residence donating pre-annuals and the Perry FFA group in participated in the planting of 2019 flowers.
- * Fresh coat of paint on the yellow gate.

New Business			
Paula –			
Krista –			
Fred -			
Shelia – Bid from One Way paving: *Repave entire path \$35,7 Ideas to purchases:	90. * Repair pat	h- \$1	6, 890.00
*Toddler structure ages 2 to 5yrs. Turtle climber size 5x8	cost: \$ 2,388.00		
*Grill with pedestal.	Range \$200 - \$300.00		
*Speed bumps	(\$183. Each)	50	
*Plaque			?
*Posts			
		Ś	20,127.00

Next Park meeting is July 8th 2019. Meeting adjourned at:

^{**}Special thank you to Mark from Perry FFA Senior class, he helped plant the Park pre-annuals and Marigolds May 10th and 18th. Thank you to Perry FFA Seniors Emily and Marcella helped on May 10th. Included is the FFA teacher Juliana. The best to all of you on continuing your education. Have a great summer!